




































































 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 18, 2019 

 

 

Testimony Regarding LU 0483-2019, LU 0484-2019, LU 0485-2019, LU 0486-2019, 

LU0487-2019 at the Subcommittee on Landmarks, Public Siting, and Maritime Uses 

 

Chair Adams and Committee Members: 

 

I want to thank the New York City Landmarks Preservation Commission (LPC) for 

designating these buildings as individual landmarks and I reiterate my support for the 

designations being voted on today. Protecting these beautiful, historic architectural 

resources well into the future and regardless of subsequent zoning regimes is an important 

achievement for the residents of District 2.  

 

Most recently, LPC and the City Council moved to designate another set of buildings in 

my district on the same corridor. With the addition of these buildings, constructed between 

1876 and 1902, we further preserve and acknowledge lower Broadway’s legacy as a center 

of New York City’s manufacturing might during the late nineteenth and early twentieth 

centuries. Originally built as showrooms and lofts for the textile and garment industries, 

these monuments to our commercial history have since housed film companies, artist 

studios, and publishers and bookstores – the broad range of tenancies that make this city 

such an exciting place to visit, live and work.  

 

These buildings have captured the economic and creative diversity of the City of New 

York, as well as the United States, through its historic and revolutionary commercial 

establishments. The historic and socioeconomic role of these buildings and their 

manufacturing, cultural and artistic contributions should never be under threat from a 

wrecking ball. 

 

This unique grouping that you are voting on today was the result of a study the community, 

advocates, and I requested of the central and eastern parts of Greenwich Village. We have 

long sought recognition of its history and the designation of these individual sites would 

represent a significant step in honoring their work, almost doubling the individual 

designations off this stretch of Broadway and University Place. I also believe that beyond 

this review and designation, LPC has demonstrated through this process a willingness to 

engage with landlords and operators, providing them with clear paths towards a more 

seamless transition into landmark ownership. 

 

For these reasons, I ask your support in favor of this designation. 
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